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Hand Signals Useful for Farmers

W ork around either field or 
farm machinery is apt to 
be noisy and, if more 
than one worker is

involved, risky as well. Communication 
between workers is essential to avoid 
confusion and possibly an accident.

For many years, hand signals have 
been used by the military, construction 
workers, and factory laborers in 
communicating when voice 
communications are impossible or apt 
to be misunderstood. Uniformity in 
signaling is essential when many 
people must work together doing 
hazardous jobs. 

You probably use more signals than 
you realize. However, uniformity is the 
key point and reason enough to get the 
farm crew together for a training 
session. 

One person should study and learn
the signals beforehand. This person will
demonstrate them accurately and
explain the circumstances when they are
to be used. Each person, including
family members, should have the
opportunity to practice the signals. After
learning the signals, use them whenever
you can under real working conditions. 

The following signals were
developed by the Indiana Farm Safety
Council, refined by the National Institute
for Farm Safety and then adopted by the
American Society of Agricultural
Engineers as ASAE Standard ASAE S351,
Hand Signals for use in Agriculture.

Hand Signals

• Train employees in
hand signals useful
for agriculture.

• Know hand
signals useful for
agriculture.
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Illustrations by Jennifer W. Johnson
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